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(Football Section of Beacon Hill Youth Club Inc)

………………………………………………………………………………………………

AGM Minutes
Monday, 14th October 2019
                                 
	


1) Meeting Opened: By President,  Manly Vale Calabria Club, 7.38pm

2) Welcome by President to Committee 

3) Attendance: Tony Davies, Vince Vescio, John Koster, Marianne Hardy, Matt Herrmann, Gavin Nagle, Sam Falconer, Maurice Springfeld, Dan Evans, Michael Gullis, Samantha Koster, Jason Koster, Daniel O’Brien, Sigrid Mulherin
4) Apologies: Dusan Mihajlovic, Debi Moffat, Janelle Garland, Claire Stockley, John Tansley
5) Previous Meeting Minutes 22/10/18 – accepted by :  Gavin Nagle 2nded by: Marianne 
Hardy
6)         Business Arising: NIL
7)       Agenda: President asks if all have read Agenda
8)      Correspondence:     
Inward : Nil
Outward: Notification to all members of AGM on Clubs website & facebook page & bulk email.
      9)         Reports
President  - Vince Vescio.  
Thank you to our 2019 Committee for all their hard work thoughout the season with many having multiple jobs. There were no major issues throughout the season, numbers were slightly down on 2018 but not significant. Clubs with synthetic pitches are drawing some players away but not too concerned at the moment. Thank you to Sigrid for the Junior Presentation organisation. Thank you to Helen Chambers for all her work and the club would like to wish her well with her recovery from the illness she has had this year. Thank you Otto Kersenboom and Barry Warriner for helping out on Friday nights, Nicole Herrman for organising the photos, Kerrie Koster for organising all the trophies / games played and John Clarke for his assistance at Tristram. Thank you to Steve Gravemade who was Club Person of the Year and was always there to help out whenever needed. In general the club had an average season with some good results but not as good as in the past. Congratulations to all teams that won Minor or Major Premierships. And thank you to all the coaches and managers for their efforts and hope to see everyone back in 2020. Our AL1s improved their results from 2018 and I am confident they are on the right track and that we now have the right coach for the team. WPL came 4th on the ladder (ony 2 points from the Major Premiers) but were grand final winners. We obviously need new committee members and it is encouraging to see some new faces here tonight. Its important to have new people to assist and to bring fresh ideas to the club. It is difficult to attract more volunteers and we really need everyone’s assistance. 

Goals for 2020 – new committee members; re-open the canteen; team of sponsorship coordinators to bring more sponsors to the club and to assist with team sponsors; continue with the fight for Tristram lights; obtaining Beacon Hill #1 for our sole use and not shared use with Beacon Hill Bears; synthetic pitches for BH 1 and 2; development of our youth teams into our senior ranks (big gap currently in the youth from 14-18); continuation of goal keeper training; 
Presentations – Junior and Senior presentations were both very good but the ALs presentation was not a success. We only had 2 responses from the ALs to the email asking what type of presentation they would like, & only about 40 people out of 14 teams attended the presentation. Suggestion for a club BBQ instead for 2020. There were more people coming before the date was changed (due to NRL finals) 
Presidents position – I feel that we need a new president as I have been here for 8 years and new ideas and a fresh perspective is needed. I will of course be here to help. Alternatively someone who may not nessesarily step into the role this year but may help in 2020 with a view to the presidency in 2021. 
Vice President – Dusan Mihajlovic.
 No report received
Secretary – John Koster.
I will be stepping back from my major roles after many years and the roles I have now feel like they have become a chore and I would like to hand over to someone who has more enthusiasm. 
Treasurer – Sigrid Mulherin.  
Please see attached Profit and Loss v Budget and Profit and Loss 2018 v Profit and Loss 2019.
Bank Account
$49,196.37

Investment Account
$201,264.49
Petty Cash
$1,151.80

TOTAL
$251,612.29
Currently for the 12 months to the 30th September we have a profit of $44,784.69
NOTES:

· This is the finances for the 12 months from 1 October 2018 to 30 September 2019 to show a snapshot of a year’s income and expenses for Beacon Hill Football Club as the AGM is held in October. Generally, finances are reported for the previous financial or calendar year once an audit has been completed. As part of the BHYC the audit of the Football Clubs accounts will not be completed until the end of the calendar year.

· Depreciation of assets is normally included in a profit and loss but have not been included here as the Youth Club holds the asset register. 

· At this stage a Balance Sheet for the Football Club is not available. The Youth Club Accountant will provide this at the end of the financial year. It should be remembered that the Balance Sheet is a statement of the Youth Clubs assets and liabilities at the time determined and is not an indication of profit for the year.

· We have not received our GST refund from April to June quarter ($7,456.00) or the July-September quarter ($8,612.92). Parker Tax are the new accountants for the BHYC who submit our BAS each quarter and we are waiting to hear back from them. This does not affect the Profit and Loss but does affect the amount of money we have in our accounts.

· The Youth Club Levy has not yet been remitted to the Youth Club for 2019 – this is $7316.00. We have also not paid any deposits for 2020 team kit including socks, jerseys etc. 

· All other outstanding invoices have been paid. However there may be further invoices and payments that will reduce this profit for the 2019 season

· Sponsorship for the club this year was from the Dee Why RSL valued at $5,000 but only half has so far been received. All other sponsorship was specific to teams and used to provide team outfits etc. No other club sponsorship was secured in 2018.

· We received a small fundraising check from Advanced Life Photography.

· AL1 players paid a registration fee in 2019 of $320.00 with the understanding that if sponsorship was secured and all other expenses relating to the team were covered that the players would receive a refund. This is still to be returned to the players. 35 players at $300.00 = $10,500.00

· The profit that we currently have is largely due to two factors – a decrease in our Cost of Sales and expenses and an increase in Merchandise sales. In particular there was a significant decrease in the spend on junior training as the Academy did not go ahead in Terms 2-3.  And we did not purchase as much new team kit as the previous year. 
President asks Tony Davies to chair the elections.
Congratulations to BHFC on your success this year. We do need to focus on our U13s-U18s for 2020. Dee Why RSL sponsorship. Lights at Tristram stuck between council and association and 1-2 residents. Worhtwhile speaking to the councillor of the ward under which Tristam falls (Frenchs Forest).  

Chairperson declares all positions are now vacant 
 10)    Election of 2020 Office Bearers - AGM 2019 - Management Committee

President



Vacant




Vice President



Vacant



Secretary



Vacant




Registrar



Sigrid Mulherin and Marianne Hardy

Treasurer



Sigrid Mulherin

Junior Co-Ordinator  (6-11)
            Debi Moffat (6-8) and Marianne Hardy (9-11)



Youth Co-Ordinator  
(12-16)
            Marianne Hardy

Senior Co-Ordinator  
(18-A/L)
Jason Koster

Jnr/Youth Womens Co-Ordinator  
Sam Koster

Senior Womens Co-Ordinator
Janelle Garland

O/35-45s Co-Ordinator    

Danny Holder

Groundsman



Gavin Nagle



Canteen Co ordinator


Vacant



MWFA Delegate


Matt Herrmann

Ass MWFA Delegate


Vince Vescio


Sponsorship Co-ordinator

Dan Evans
Gear & Merchandise Officer

Michael Gullis and Daniel O’Brien
Coaching Director


TBA
Competition Secretary

Vacant
Results Officer


TBA
Judiciary Officer


Matt Herrmann and Vince Vescio
Website Coordinator


Sigrid Mulherin and Daniel O’Brien
CC Coordinator


Dan Evans
MPIO Officer



Sigrid Mulherin
Club Welfare Officer


John Tansley
General Business: Organise booking of upcoming season’s meeting dates & AGM date with Council if meeting room available in 2020 due to reno’s at BHCC. 
Are we still happy with the 4th Monday night of the month. 
Nomination for President: Vince Vescio - moved Dan Evans, 2nded Maurice Springfeld. TBA
Nomination for Vice President: Nomination from the floor for Vice President: John Koster (not accepted), Steve Gravemade (absent), Matt Herrmann (not accepted), TBA
Nomination for Secretary: John Koster, not accepted. TBA
Suggestion for an Assistant Secretary role to learn the role for the future.

Nominations for Registrar: shared nomination of Sigrid Mulherin and Marianne Hardy. Accepted with a view to training someone for 2021.
Nominations for Treasurer: moved Sigrid Mulherin, 2nded Matt Herrmann. Accepted.

Nominations for Junior Coordinator: Debi Moffat and Marianne Hardy – moved Marianne Hardy. Accepted by Marianne Hardy and accepted by Debi Moffat via email.
Nominations for Youth Coordinator: Marianne Hardy – moved by Marianne Hardy, 2nded by Sigrid Mulherin. Accepted
Nominations for Senior Coordinator: Jason Koster – moved by Sam Koster, 2nd by Marianne Hardy. Accepted

Nominations for Junior Youth Women’s Coordinator: Sam Koster – moved by Sam Koster and 2nded by Marianne Hardy. Accepted
Nominations for Senior Women’s Coordinator (U18-ALs): Janelle Garland moved by Sam Koster, 2nded by Jason Koster. Accepted via email
Nominations for O30/O40 Women’s Coordinator: No nominations. Suggestion for Maria Pollard to be asked.
Nominations for Senior Men’s Coodinator: Danny Holder  by Vince Vescio, 2nded by Matt Herrmann. Danny absent so he will be asked after the meeting to accept the nomination
Nominations for Gear Steward: Michael Gullis and Daniel O’Brien – moved by Michael Gullis and Daniel O’Briem, 2nded by John Koster. Accepted

Nominations for Ground Person; Gavin Nagle by Vince Vescio and 2nded by John Koster. Accepted – still need more people to assist in this role.
Nominations for Canteen Coordinator: no nominations

Nomination for MWFA Delegate: Matt Herrmann and Vince Vescio – moved by Marianne Hardy and 2nded Sigrid Mulherin. Accepted

Sponsorship Coordinator: Dan Evans moved by Matt Herrmann, 2nded Marianne Hardy. Accepted. Sam Falconer can assist with any graphic design

Nominations for Gear and Merchandise: Daniel O’Brien and Michael Gullis (nominated themselves), 2nded Sigrid Mulherin. Accepted. Sam Falconer to assist with research into gear supply.

Nomination for Competition Secretary: Kerrie Koster (by Viince Vescio), TBA
Nomination for Judiciary Officer: Judiciary Officer position possibly no longer required and the tasks could be completed by the registrar and co-ordinators
Nominations for Website Coordinator: Sigrid Mulherin and Dan O’Brien moved by Sigrid Mulherin and Dan O’Brien. Accepted
Nominatrions for Community Coaching Coordinator: Dan Evans moved by Dan Evans and 2nded by Matt Herrmann). Accepted

Nominations for MPIO: Sigrid Mulherin moved by Sigrid Mulherin and 2nded by Vince Vescio. Accepted

Nominations for Welfare Officer – John Tansley moved by John Koster, 2nded Marianne Hardy Accepted via email
Motion from Sigrid Mulherin to allow those 2019 committee members who are not standing in 2020 but whose positions have not been filled to continue to act in their roles until such a time as a replacement has been found, 2nded by John Koster. Vote: unanimous.

Next Meeting: BHFC AGM  - Mon, 12th October 2020 -  BHCC – 7.30pm;

Meeting Closed: 10.12pm

Outgoing President
Vince Vescio
______________________________________________

Incoming President

             ______________________________________________
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